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20/01/2025: Last day of NED pop-up shop - all years 
welcome!
22/01/2025: Inner London Cricket Programme
29/012025 - 30/01/2025: Reception and Year 6 NCMP 
measurement (NHS)
12/02/2025: Inner London Cricket Programme
12/03/2025 - 19/03/2025: Travelling Book Fair

Dear families,

This week, we were thrilled to welcome a poet into school for an exciting workshop! The 
children explored the art of wordplay, letting their imaginations run wild as they crafted and 
performed their very own ‘I am brilliant’- themed poems. It was a fantastic opportunity to 
build confidence in writing and performing while celebrating creativity. The workshop left 
everyone feeling inspired and eager to write more! We will be building a team of 5 children 
who will write their own poem, practise them, and perform them at the Tower Hamlets Poetry 
Slam later in the term!

The whole school had an amazing opportunity to not just experience a mind boggling show of 
Magic and Yo-Yo skills but to also receive an important message during our NED workshop. The 
innovative and imaginative way of delivering NED’s message of ‘Never give up, Encourage 
others and Do your best’ through Ned’s story and a Yo-Yo was extremely inspiring. 

Wishing you a restful weekend.

We are pleased to announce that our school 
has successfully met its attendance target 
of 96% this week. We would like to extend 
our sincere thanks to all parents for their 
continued support in fostering excellent 
attendance and ensuring their children are 
attending school regularly. Let’s work 
together to not just maintain but to increase 
this positive momentum moving forward.
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Parent 
Conferencing

Week commencing Monday 27th 
January.
The sign up sheets will be at the 
classroom door Monday 20th for 
you to choose a convenient time.
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The NED Show is visiting our school! The assembly will 
be filled with storytelling, humour, illusions and 

amazing yo-yo tricks where students will learn the 
hidden message in 

NED's name: Never give up, Encourage, Do your best.

Our school received this assembly at no-cost because another 
school paid-it-forward to us. We want to help pay-it-forward 
too, and you can help by purchasing a NED-messaged yo-yo. 

If you are interested in purchasing, please see allocated 
day and time below for each class.

Monday 20.01.2024 - Whole school

Pop-up shop will run from 3:30-4:00

CASH PAYMENT ONLY. 
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NED SHOW

The children had a wonderful time watching the Yo-Yo NED show! They 
were all smiles as they enjoyed the amazing yo-yo tricks and stunts. The 
performer kept everyone entertained with his skillful moves, making the 
yo-yo seem like it had a mind of its own. There were plenty of laughs and 
cheers from the crowd, and the students even learned a few new tricks 

themselves! Along with the fun, the show shared a positive message about 
perseverance and believing in yourself, which left the children feeling 

inspired and excited. It was a memorable and enjoyable experience for 
everyone!
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Our school target is 
96%!

Come on everyone, 
we can do it!

 

Polite reminder:

Children need to be in school on time.

Gates open at 8:45 and close at 8:55.

Early morning learning at this time sets 

the children up for the day. 

Our Attendance Welfare Officer (AWA), Ranu Begum,  attends school every Tuesday  

morning. Ranu checks our school registers regularly and will contact parents & guardians 

by letter or telephone. Meetings and home visits will be completed if there is a cause for 

concern.

 

Formal referrals of pupils with persistent absence or below 90% attendance will be made.  

Children need to be in school every day. Parents should be aware that they can ultimately 

be prosecuted for non-attendance offences.  

We know that sometimes- even with children at school 190 out of 365 days in the year- 

they may fall ill.  This can be worrying so please see advice from our local teams on 

https://www.towerhamletstogether.com/files/Care_Confident_Booklet_A5_InteractiveB

ooklet2.pdf on common illnesses and when to seek support.   Additional sports including 

swimming benefit children to be healthier and smarter. Please ensure children take full 

advantage of this by wearing appropriate kit and making sure they bring it with them 

each week!

Pupil absence
If your child is absence 

from school, please 

contact the school 

office daily until they 

return.

Thank you

https://www.towerhamletstogether.com/files/Care_Confident_Booklet_A5_InteractiveBooklet2.pdf
https://www.towerhamletstogether.com/files/Care_Confident_Booklet_A5_InteractiveBooklet2.pdf
https://www.towerhamletstogether.com/files/Care_Confident_Booklet_A5_InteractiveBooklet2.pdf
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Hello all

My name is Louise Wilcox and I am delighted to be joining St Paul's 
with St Luke's and St Saviours as your new SENCo, and hoping to fill 
the role as well as Mr French has done. 
Like all SENCOs my background is in teaching and I have worked in 
East London Schools Primary Schools since 2003. For the last ten 
years I have worked in Tower Hamlets as an Advisor, firstly with 
Cherry Trees Outreach Service and then with the Local Authority to 
support schools to make changes to for children who are struggling. 
I was also the SENCo at St Agnes School which some of you may 
know, it's good to be staying within the Diocese. 
I will be holding coffee mornings soon to meet with any parent who 
would like to meet with me informally to discuss anything that may 
be concerning to you - or just to say hello. Details to follow. 
In the meantime, while I try to get to know the children, their needs 
and the schools, if you need to contact me you can do it through the 
school admin email addresses and they will pass it on to me. 
Looking forward to meeting you
Best wishes
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Is your child, or someone you know, ready 
for Nursery or Reception? Enrol with us 

now for a bright start!

Tower Hamlets school admissions information: 
https://www.towerhamlets.gov.uk/lgnl/educa
tion_and_learning/schools/school_admissions/
school_admissions.aspx 

eAdmission link to apply: 
https://www.eadmissions.org.uk/ 

For more information and assistance, please 
contact Madeha at the school office. 

Application deadline:
Reception 2025: 15th January 2025

Nursery 2025: 16th February 2025

https://www.towerhamlets.gov.uk/lgnl/education_and_learning/schools/school_admissions/school_admissions.aspx
https://www.towerhamlets.gov.uk/lgnl/education_and_learning/schools/school_admissions/school_admissions.aspx
https://www.towerhamlets.gov.uk/lgnl/education_and_learning/schools/school_admissions/school_admissions.aspx
https://www.eadmissions.org.uk/
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 Follow us @spslbow
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  PUPIL OF THE WEEK  

Nursery Ethan
Arisha

Reception Phuc
Humaira

Year 1 Khadijah
Zayden

Year 2 Waseem
Ibadat

Year 3 Rafsan
Isla

Year 4 Ryel
Zahra

Year 5 Laiba
Saqeef

Year 6 Tyler
Ava

Luke 3:15-17,21-22

The people begin by asking 
John the Baptist who he is, 
but end up finding out more 
about Jesus’ identity

Encourage someone 
this week by telling 
them what you 
appreciate about 
their character.

Happy Birthday to:
Noah
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Academic Calendar 2024-2025


